OPENING ADDRESS DELIVERED BY OLUSOLA O. IDOWU (MRS.), PERMANENT SECRETARY, BUDGET AND NATIONAL PLANNING, AT THE 21STJOINT PLANNING BOARD (JPB) MEETING HOLDING IN ECUMENICAL CENTRE, ABAKALIKI, EBONYI STATE FROM 6TH – 7TH APRIL, 2022
PROTOCOLS:
It gives me great pleasure to welcome you all to the 21st Edition of the Joint Planning Board (JPB) meeting, holding here in Abakaliki, the Ebonyi State Capital with the theme: “Good Governance and Institutional Capacity: Pathways to Sustainable National Development”. The meeting is organized by the Federal Ministry of Finance, Budget and National Planning (Planning Arm) in collaboration with the Ebonyi State Government.
2.
Permit me to express my gratitude to the Government and good people of Ebonyi State for the warm reception accorded us and other participants since our arrival. We are indeed grateful to the State Government for accepting to collaborate with us to organize this important meeting. Let me also commend the Organizing Committee for working tirelessly to make this event worthwhile. 
3.
As I stated earlier, the theme of the meeting is: “Good Governance and Institutional Capacity: Pathways to Sustainable National Development”.

 Nigeria for many decades has been faced with lot of challenges working against our development as a nation. Some of the challenges, among others, include weak Institutions, policy inconsistencies, mono-cultural dependence on oil, weak coordination mechanism, and lack of attitudinal change.
4.
Distinguished Ladies and Gentlemen, sustainable national development hinges on the total commitment of both the leadership and followership. Both parties must agree to work together in harmony to achieve the desired goals of the country. In pursuant of sustainable national development, accountability, transparency, efficiency and rule of law at all levels are critical. I, therefore, wish to advise that during the course of the meeting, stakeholders should brainstorm on the theme of the meeting while relating institutional capacity to governance at all levels and proffer policy options taking into cognizance the peculiarities of our country to remedy our development challenges. 
5.
On this note, I wish to appreciate the Ebonyi State Government, under the able leadership of His Excellency, Engr Dave Umahi FNSE, for demonstrating an exemplary leadership quality in the deliverance of dividends of democracy to the people of Ebonyi State particularly in the areas of road construction, provision of quality education, health care services and agriculture.  
6.
Finally, I want to commend the efforts of the State Commissioners and Permanent Secretaries of Budget and Economic Planning across the country for your unflinching support to the JPB Secretariat and also finding time to attend the meeting. To other participants, I commend your efforts  for the continuous support to the Joint Planning Board meeting.  I urge you to make the best use of this meeting and come up with far-reaching recommendations that when implemented would improve the socioeconomic development of Nigeria.

7.
On this note, I wish to formally welcome you to the 21st Edition of the Joint Planning Board (JPB) meeting and wish you fruitful deliberations. 

8. 
Thank you for your attention and God bless you all.
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